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	TRANSITION WOOD STREET



	Meeting Title:
	TWS Core Group Meeting 

	Meeting Date and Time:
	20 June 2017 / 7pm  

	Meeting Location:
	Walthamstow Cricket Tennis & Squash Club, 48A Greenway Ave.


	Present:
	Anthony Lane; Graham Hodgkiss; Phil Mason



Apologies


    Shamal Waraich; Eileen Jackson
	Notes 

	
	Notes 

	1


	Welcome & Introductions

Tony chaired the meeting. Apologies were accepted and the minutes of the last meeting were reviewed and agreed and it was noted:

· Shamal had sent apologies and also regretted to advise that he would be unable to continue with the work of E17TWS since the demise of Significant Seams and also expressed concerns about recent local events and changes that were having a damaging effect on the local street scene, in particular on local businesses. 

· Eileen had advised that she may be too busy to undertake a strong commitment to attend meetings. 

· From a recent clearance of a closing church at 209 Wood Street, there were several items of office furniture that still needed a new home.

Action:

1. Phil to explore if there are any takers for the various bits of office equipment within his charitable network.

	2
	Updates, Current Activities & Projects
Tony discussed activities already under way. It was noted:

· There had been no response from the Council around the traffic signal issues highlighted earlier in the year. In fact, the request it appeared had been ignored despite being brought to their attention by a sitting Councillor. The matter would be followed up.

· There was a note around the significant and continuing noise levels currently on the Marlowe site, however, it had been advised by the contractors to WSF that it was necessary for the foundation works to proceed and would only go for as long as was necessary to get the work done.

· It was advised that 3 or 4 shops (including Significant Seams) had recently also wound up which was starting to reveal a worrying trend associated with the ongoing disturbances and changes. 

· It seemed also that there was little time for community organisations within the Retail Business Management section of the Council. In a recent development, Council had refused permission to use these empty premises as storage space by WSF. This was one in a number of isolated events that suggested that Council relations may need to be refreshed. 

· Councillors Barnett and Bean were stepping down and their support for WSF and other community initiatives such as the Greenway Avenue Community Play Garden were warmly acknowledged by the group. 

· It was noted with some interest that a former Conservative Party member had defected to the Labour Party and was standing a prospective candidate. 
· The second and third Best Before, Still Good After” events held at St Gabriel’s and the additional event at the Disco Soup event (30 April) had been successes with plenty of food rescued and also well-received donations being raised for the hosts.

· There were two more events planned as part of the pilot – the next at the community garden again (24/6) and also at the Our Lady and St George’s Summer Fair (8/7).

· The Wood St library was now listed as a community asset and E17TWS had contributed time and effort to support this successful initiative. Credit should however primarily go to local activists such as Nancy Taaffe and Rebecca Gill who drove much of the voluntary activity to produce a very strong case. This does not save the building but instead offers the community a chance to have a say over its future – there is still much to do for this group to retain it at its current location.

· The application to list the Lord Brooke as an ACV was now lodged with the Council and there was several weeks lead time on processing these applications so any response would not be expected until mid-July.

· Meanwhile, the Lord Raglan ACV application had been drafted and was currently with the publican for their review and also to generate interest and signatures with clientele.

· It was felt best to await the feedback and comments on the Lord Brooke application before pursuing another one with the Council and to modify our template accordingly before further submissions.

· It may also be helpful to speak to other groups who had been successful in the borough in listing their pubs to improve our template.

· Tony had been continuing to develop the community energy proposal, however there would be discussions ongoing around this and it was only being progressed slowly at this juncture.

· The Clean Air Day of Action had been promoted on the Facebook site and while no presence from E17TWS at the events it is understood that a few went on.
Action:

1. Tony to continue follow up on the traffic signal re-timing request.
2. Tony to await outcome of initial application and, in the meantime, continue to pursue the ACV applications and also talk to other groups who have been successful.

	3
	Draft Constitution
This item was circulated and copies tabled on the night for discussion. It was noted:

· The document presented had been shown to Chris Todd of Community Waltham Forest (CWF), the group that had taken over the functions of the Voluntary Action Waltham Forest (VAWF) group since late last year.
· Following this meeting and at Chris’ suggestion, Tony had drafted some template policy documents to support the constitution draft – Equal Opportunities, H&S, Safeguarding and Finance. All of these would be useful platforms for developing the documents going forward and could be discussed in full at a later date when time permitted and it was more pertinent.

· We would await feedback from Chris at CWF on possible amendments to the Constitution and policy documents which would be imncorporated where appropriate and presented in due course.
· Adrain Stannard of the WSF group was very experienced in the area of setting up CIC’s and CIOs and may be able to offer assistance if asked.
Action:

1. Comments on the draft were requested by Friday. ALL

2. Tony to await comments from Chris and incorporate the amendments where necessary for presentation at the next meeting.

	4
	Other Groups / London & SE Hub Update
Phil updated the group and it was noted:
· The “Demain” screening by E11 Transition at the E11 Library scheduled at 7pm on 3 July was part of the Leytonstone Festival (1-16 July) and Art Trail (1-9 July).

· The E11 Big Weekender (6-7 September) now hosted the E11 Car Free Day on the Sunday as part of the celebrations. 
· A community fridge was being planned for Leytonstone (at Café Montmartre) and discussions were well on the way to having it installed with an architect drafting the plans. Potentially something that could be emulated in Wood Street and something to add to the bucket list. Watching brief on how it goes
Action:

1. Tony to add Community Fridge to potential or bucket list.


	5
	Building the Group

For reasons of time, discussion around this item was mopped up in item 6 around events and activities that potentially could help to raise the profile and build the group. 

	6
	Further Activities / Events / PRACTICAL Activities
A chance to discuss any ideas for activities projects or events. There was very little time left to discuss this but in the short period available it was noted that:

· Social media over what was currently being done would evolve it was hoped as more people became involved that had experience in the area. Presently the Facebook feed and the website supported by the group email seemed sufficient from an admin point of view.

· Light pollution wasn’t really taken as a key priority at present considering all the other things going on in the ward and so was placed in the pending file.

· Safe Routes to School may be something to be taken up later but for the time being it was on hold.

· The Demain screening was discussed in item 4. It was agreed to support that E11 screening rather than look to screen locally in the ward. The availability of the title through Transition Network was only until August as well it had been revealed
· The obstacles, difficulties and restrictions around Wood St hosting a Car Free Day were discussed above in item 4 also. Wood Street First had met with difficulties in the past with closing off roads for their events and now were deterred by swingeing charges on suspending parking spaces (NCP) and closing roads (TfL), which would make the hosting of such a progressive event in the ward financially and logistically difficult, though it might be possible to at least take the issues up with relevant contacts when applicable for future events.

· REconomy and the establishment of a social enterprise as part of the TWS offer was tied into the community energy executive plan discussed earlier.

· The shared bike initiative (such as the Paris Velib and the Santander cycles) was floated and it was thought best to take it up with the other larger borough chapters to see if there was any traction there. 

· The idea for a pilot GREEN drinks in Wood Street would be explored. 1 August, which was a Tuesday seemed like an opportune time as weekends may present difficulties for first outing. Currently LETS does GREEN drinks on the first of every month and E11 Transition do theirs on the 15th. 

Action: 

1. Phil to discuss the potential for hosting GREEN Drinks at a local Wood St venue with his group and report back.
2. Phil to take back ideas about the shared bike scheme to E11 to see if there was any interest.

3. Tony to perhaps take the issue of the road closure and parking bay suspension potential with relevant contacts if and when the opportunity next arose for future local events.

	7
	AOB / Date of Next Meeting
It was noted that:

· The next Wood St ward forum date was yet to be advised.

· It had been advised to Graham that the telecoms mast above the Soul Project was to be moved to a location near the current Whipps Cross roundabout, which meant that the days would be numbered for that local community project as well unfortunately.  
· The next meeting of the Steering Group would be scheduled for about 8 weeks’ time, which would put it around the week commencing 14 August 2017. A firmer date would be forwarded at a later date via email. {post edit: Tue 15 or 22 August 2017 to be suggested}


LIst of Acronyms:
ACV – Asset of Community Value

CWF - Community Waltham Forest

GACPG - Greenway Avenue Community Play Garden

LBWF – London Borough of Waltham Forest (the local Council)

WF – Waltham Forest

WSF – Wood Street First
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